

30 June 2017

Adrian Theseira
Assistant Director, Compliance and Enforcement, Markets
Economic Regulation Authority
P O Box 8469
Perth BC WA 6849

Level 17 197 St Georges Terrace Perth WA 6000

Postal Address: PO Box 7096 Cloisters Square Perth WA 6850

T +61 8 9254 4300 E wa@aemo.com.au

Dear Adrian

System Management response to ERA audit of the 2017/18 Ancillary Services Report

Thank you for the approval of the requirements for Ancillary Services for the 2017/18 financial year. System Management notes your findings and recommendations. We acknowledge the issues that have been raised and have been internally discussing the best approach to respond to these concerns.

In order to address your recommendations, we will initiate an independent feasibility study to review the issues and identify possible solutions. The outcome of this study will be shared with the ERA and a decision can then be taken on the appropriate way forward. This study will be initiated within the next three months.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if any further clarity is required.

Yours sincerely

Dean Sharafi Head of System Management AEMO